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Alberta Utilities Commission

August 19, 2025
To:  Parties currently registered in Proceeding 29895

Enerfin Energy Company of Canada Inc.
Big Rock Solar Project

Proceeding 29895

Applications 29895-A001 to 29895-A003

Ruling on request to place proceeding into abeyance

1. On August 18, 2025, Enerfin Energy Company of Canada Inc. (EECCI) filed a letter
requesting that the Alberta Utilities Commission place this proceeding into abeyance until
September 23, 2025, and to suspend all associated deadlines accordingly.!

2. In its letter, EECCI explained that it recently became aware that the battery energy
storage system (BESS) it used in the preliminary design is no longer available for procurement
and EECCI will need to use a different BESS, which will require an updated noise impact
assessment and air quality assessment. EECCI stated that it may also need to make layout
changes to incorporate the new BESS model into the design.

3. The Commission has instructed the writer to communicate the following.

4. The Commission finds that granting EECCI’s request to place the proceeding into
abeyance is reasonable in the circumstances and is satisfied that providing EECCI the time to
amend and supplement its applications will contribute to the fair, expeditious and efficient
resolution of the issues in this proceeding. Consequently, the Commission grants EECCI’s
request and places this proceeding into abeyance effective immediately.

5. The Commission directs EECCI to provide an update on the status of the applications by
September 23, 2025.

6. Given the granting of EECCI’s request for abeyance, the existing process schedule is
suspended until further direction is provided by the Commission.

7. The Commission will establish a new process schedule after the proceeding is taken out
of abeyance.

1 Exhibit 29895-X0092, EECCI Letter to AUC re Request for Abeyance - August 18, 2025.
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8. Should you have any questions about this ruling, please contact the undersigned by email
at jaimie.graham(@auc.ab.ca or Matthew Parent at matthew.parent(@auc.ab.ca.

Yours truly,

Jaimie Graham
Commission Counsel



